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May 4, 2020 

 

 

To: All Pioneer Manor residents, families and substitute decision makers 

 

Re: COVID-19 Update #6 

As you may be aware, the three (3) residents who tested positive for COVID-19 were re-tested on April 

30, 2020. We are pleased to advise that all three residents tested negative. In addition, the one (1) 

remaining staff member’s results also returned negative. 

All three residents remain asymptomatic and will remain on isolation in private rooms for the 

remainder of the 14 days. The four (4) asymptomatic staff remain at home on self-isolation for 14 days 

and must have two negative tests before returning to work.  

We continue to monitor and test any resident and/or staff member with symptoms(s) consistent with 

COVID-19 and are working closely with Public Health Sudbury & Districts in determining next steps 

(i.e., further testing).    

Although this is positive news, we remain vigilant and continue to implement further measures to 

protect residents and staff. 

We will continue to do our very best to keep you updated through phone calls and letters. Updates are posted on 

our website at https://www.greatersudbury.ca/pioneermanor. Should you wish to receive correspondence from 

the Home electronically, please contact us to update your information at 

pmcommunications@greatersudbury.ca.   

 

Sincerely, 

     
Aaron Archibald  Glenda Gauthier   Dr. Maurice St. Martin 

Director   Manager of Resident Care  Medical Director, Pioneer Manor 

 

 

 

c.c.:  Councillor René Lapierre, Chair, Community Services Committee 

 Ed Archer, Chief Administrative Officer 

 Steve Jacques, General Manager, Community Development 

 Dianna Foster and Terry Martyn – Family Council 

 Patricia Martyn – Resident Council 
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